DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.



State of Nevada Trust Fund for Public Health

Chairman: Roger Volker Chairman, MCH Advisory Board

Kelly De Maria, RN, MS Governor Appointee, Health Care Services

Joey Villaflor, MD Chairman, State Board of Health

Vacant State Health Officer

Barbara Hunt, RN, MPA Washoe County Health Officer

Donald Kwallck Clark County Health Officer

Mary Liveratti Chairwoman Commission on Aging

David Lupan, PhD Senior Associate Dean Basic Science and Research University of Nevada School of Medicine

Walt Rulffes, PhD Assistant Superintendent of Public Schools, Clark County

Yvonne Sylva Administrator Nevada State Health Division

Robin Titus, MD Rural Health Officer Appointed by NACO January 27, 2003

Brian Krolicki State Treasurer State Capitol Complex Carson City, NV 89701

Dear Mr. Krolicki:

During the 2001 Legislative Session, the Board of Trustees for the Trust Fund for Public Health (BOT) supported SB488 for the securitization of the revenue stream produced by the Tobacco Master Settlement Agreement, which was unsuccessful.

The BOT continues to support the concept of securitization. However, this support is contingent upon any legislation introduced proposing that securitization of these funds only allow the resulting income to be used for its original intent i.e., to support programs, research, and services outlined in the original statute establishing the Trust Fund for Public Health.

We applaud your continued efforts to maximize the funds available to the Trust Fund for Public Health and other funds supported by the Tobacco Settlement.

Sincerely,

Roger Volker, Chairman

Board of Trustees, Trust Fund for Public Health